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Fatal Vehicle Collision 
 

On Wednesday, June 26, 2019, at about 7:22 p.m., Turlock Police Department 

received several 911 phone calls advising of a collision involving a vehicle and a child 

near the intersection of W. Christoffersen Parkway and Panorama Avenue.  Officers, 

firefighters, and EMS all arrived within minutes of the reported collision.  First 

Responders worked together to provide emergency medical care to the child, who was 

struck by the vehicle, while protecting the scene so that a thorough and complete 

investigation could take place.  The child, an eight-year old male, was transported to a 

local area for treatment where, unfortunately, he succumbed to his injuries and died.   

 

The Turlock Police Department Major Accident Investigation Team responded to the 

scene and assisted with the investigation.  At this point in the investigation, it appears 

that the driver of a Toyota sedan, an 18 year old female, was heading west on W. 

Christoffersen Parkway approaching Panorama Avenue.  The child, who was on a 

scooter, crossed W. Christoffersen Parkway southbound when he was struck by the 

vehicle.  The driver was not impaired and speed does not appear to be a factor.  There 

were no other injuries sustained during this incident.   

 

“The Turlock Police Department sends our condolences to the family of all those 

involved in this tragic incident.  The Turlock Police Department will continue to do our 

best to reduce these incidents from occurring as we work with the public to educate 

them about safe driving and pedestrian habits,” Captain Miguel Pacheco stated.    

 

Anyone with any information about this incident is encouraged to call Officer Gavin 
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Allison at (209) 668-1200. You can also contact the Turlock Police Department’s Tip 

Line at (209) 668-5550 extension 6780 or email at tpdtipline@turlock.ca.us, you can 

remain anonymous.  

 

The Turlock Police Department is an active participant in the Crime Stoppers Program.  

Callers can leave an anonymous tip by calling Crime Stoppers at (209) 521-4636 and 

may be eligible for a cash reward.   

 

To receive more detailed, up-to-date information directly from the Turlock Police 

Department via e-mail, register for "Nixle" alerts at www.Nixle.com or more directly at 

https://local.nixle.com/register/. Or, text your zip code to 888777 to receive text alerts 

for emergency alerts only.  

For additional information, follow our social media pages on Facebook and Twitter.  

 

### 

 

This information is being released by Turlock Police Department Sergeant Russ 

Holeman. 

Any media requests should contact: 

Sergeant Russ Holeman  

Turlock Police Department 

Office phone - (209) 668-6524 

Email – rholeman@turlock.ca.us 
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